Letter Concerning Legal Services Society Eligibility  [FP 11]








Dear [client name]:





Re:  Legal Services Society Eligibility





Further to our recent meeting, I confirm having agreed to act as your legal counsel concerning certain family law matter.  I have received from the Legal Services Society a Family Law referral form and a copy of your eligibility assessment form.





You have been determined to be financially eligible to receive Legal Aid coverage.  The Legal Services Society based its assessment of your eligibility on the information which you provided on making an application for Legal Aid coverage.  As you are aware, you are required to make complete disclosure of your financial position and report any changes in your financial circumstances which may affect your coverage to the Legal Services Society.  I will continue acting on your behalf on a Legal Aid basis as long as you continue to remain financially eligible.  If there is a change in your financial circumstances, I will require you to report such changes to the Legal Services Society and also require you to authorize me to report and discuss those changes.  You have already agreed to make these reports as a condition of your receiving Legal Aid coverage.  I will require your authorization to do so by having you endorse the enclosed copy of this letter in the appropriate place and return the copy to me.





In the event that your financial circumstances change significantly you may no longer be eligible for Legal Aid coverage.  This would be the case if, for example, you were to receive significant sums of money by way of a settlement or court-ordered disposition to your case.  If this occurs, your file will be converted to a private fee arrangement and your Legal Aid coverage will terminate, subject to a review of your financial eligibility.  In the event that your case is converted to a private fee arrangement, I will bill you on the terms and conditions set out in the attached private retainer agreement.  In the event that there is a significant change in your circumstances, Legal Aid may require you to make a partial or substantial contribution to the fees paid on your behalf.





I ask that you confirm having read, understood and agreed to the foregoing terms upon which I have taken your case.





I look forward to being of continued assistance to you and welcome any inquiries or questions you may have concerning the contents of this letter or the attached fee agreement.





Yours truly,


